
Parent   Advisory   Council   (PAC)   
Minutes   for   1/25/21   

  
Attendance:    Sal   Frias,   Rikki   Fayne,   Sue   Alterman,   Brian   Necessary,   Nicolette   Smith,   
Lori   Bruessel,   Heather   Cunado,   Danyell   Schepman,   Janice   Cuneo,   Kati   Engbrecht,   
Yvonne   Rubio,   Ana   Salavera,   Ann   McCann,   Alma   Deocampo,   Lina,   Arango,   Jill   Blondo,   
Ali   Satelo,   Jeri,   Hensley,   Ursula   Garces,   Linda   Gunter,   Alex   Pineda,   Tiffany   Storch,   
Regina   Bong,   Jacqueline   Agb,   Adrienne   Kinsella,   Kristle   Williams.   
  

Welcome :   Mr.   Frias   and   Rikki   Fayne   welcomed   everyone   to   the   meeting.   Rikki   Fayne   
called   the   meeting   to   order   at   5:30   pm.   
  

Secretary’s   Report   and   approval   of   Minutes :   Sue   Alterman   was   appointed   Secretary   
for   tonight’s   meeting.   She   moved   to   approve   the   minutes   from   12/14/20.   Motion   was   
seconded   and   approved   as   distributed.   
  

Treasurer’s   Report:    Rikki   Fayne   discussed   the   need   for   a   new   PAC   Treasurer.   Anyone   
interested   should   contact   her.   SInce   this   position   has   yet   to   be   filled,   no   treasurer’s   
report   was   given.   
  

President’s   Report:    Rikki   Fayne   discussed   the   new   Facebook   page   for   PAC   and   
invited   everyone   to   become   Facebook   friends   with   PAC.   Administrators   of   the   Facebook   
page   will   be   Rikki   Fayne   and   Sue   Alterman.   This   page   will   be   used   for   promotional   and  
informational   purposes   only   and   not   for   casual   posts   and   comments.Posts   that   are   not   
appropriate   to   PAC   and   GV   will   not   be   permitted.   
  

DAC   and   PCC   Report:    These   committees   have   not   met   yet   so   no   report   was   given.   
  

School   Update:     
*Brian   Necessary   reported   on   our   GV   Safety   Plan   which   can   also   be   found   on   our   
website.   Covid   updates   and   contract   tracing   can   be   found   on   the   Hart   District   website.   
*Sal   Frias   reported   that   small   on   campus   cohorts   will   return   for   2nd   Semester.   Parents   
can   request   to   have   their   student   placed   in   a   cohort   by   completing   the   online   form   found   
on   our   website.   Last   semester   had   over   200   interested   students:   55%   of   students   
showed   improvement   in   grades,   34   %   stayed   the   same,   and   11   %   declined.     
*Sal   Frias   reported   that   the   new   bell   schedule   can   be   found   on   our   website   with   an   
alternating   block   schedule   of   3   periods   each   day.   MAP   will   start   after   the   lunch   period.   
Athletic   conditioning   will   start   after   school   on   2/1/21.   
*   Sal   Frias   reported   that   the   Equity   and   Diversity   committee   is   looking   for   new   students   
to   join.     



*Sal   Frias   discussed   the   possibility   of   using   Finals   week   for   testing   and   assessments.   
*Nicolette   Smith   reported   that   the   next   ELAC   meeting   will   be   on   1/28/21   and   they   are   
presently   working   on   student   assessments.   
*Ann   McCann   reported   that   textbook   distribution   will   take   place   over   4   days   during   after   
school   hours.   Students   are   able   to   check   out   new   e-books   and   hardcover   books.   Library   
pop   up   is   a   new   idea   that   provides   a   fast   and   easy   way   to   request   books.   
*MFOC   will   be   virtual   this   year   (2/16   -   2/18   from   2:00   -   6:00   pm)   with   presentations   from   
Mr.   Frias   and   our   Counseling   Dept.   
  

With   no   further   business,   Rikki   Fayne   adjourned   the   meeting   at   6:30   pm   
  

Sue   Alterman,   PAC   Acting   Secretary   
  
  
  
  
  
    
  
  


